
 

 

 

Announcement of Khuenchangwittayakarn School 

Subject: No Gift Policy 

------------------------------------------------- 
 

In accordance with the resolution of the Cabinet on December 8, 2020, which approved 
the national reform plan on preventing and combating corruption and misconduct (revised 
edition), it has been determined to drive the implementation of key reform activities (Big Rock). 
Reform activity 5 focuses on developing the Thai civil service system to be transparent and free 
from conflicts of interest. Objective 1, item 1.1, mandates that all government agencies declare 
themselves as entities where every official does not accept gifts or any kind of gratuities in the 
course of their duties (No Gift Policy). 
 

Therefore, to drive the reform activities in line with the national reform plan mentioned 
above, to enhance transparency within the organization, and to instill values in performing 
duties, Khuenchangwittayakarn School hereby announces a policy that all administrators, 
teachers, and educational personnel within the school must not accept gifts or gratuities of any 
kind in the course of their duties (No Gift Policy) on all festive occasions and special events. 
Exceptions are made only when it is unavoidable, in which case the acceptance of gifts or 
gratuities must comply with the rules set forth in the Prime Minister's Office Regulation on the 
Giving or Acceptance of Gifts by State Officials, B.E. 2001, along with the announcement by the 
National Anti-Corruption Commission regarding the criteria for accepting assets or other benefits 
by state officials under ethical standards, B.E. 2020. 
 

This announcement is made for public acknowledgment and adherence by all. 
Announced on October 2nd, 2023. 

 

 

 
(Mr. Danaiyut Phansawanat) 

Director of Khuenchangwittayakarn School 


